
 

 

 

RECEIPT OF LEGAL PROCEEDINGS 

 

The board of directors (the “Board”) of Vibrant Group Limited (the “Company” and together with its 

subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that it has been notified that its 31% owned Chinese 

associated company, Vibrant Pucheng Logistics (Chongqing) Co., Ltd (“Vibrant Pucheng”), received 

a hearing notice (“Notice”) from the People's Republic of China Court.  

The Notice relates to the legal proceedings commenced by 中铁建工集团有限公司 against Vibrant 

Pucheng. The Notice had requested for a sum of RMB 59,385,282 and interest to be calculated based 

on the People's Republic of China Bank lending rate from 17 October 2021, being an outstanding 

payment relating to the progress billing for the construction of the Multi-Modal Logistics Distribution 

Centre located in Chongqing, People's Republic of China. 

Vibrant Pucheng is currently seeking legal advice from its Chinese legal advisers and will, in 

consultation with its legal advisers, take all such steps to defend the abovementioned action. The 

Company will make further announcements to update its shareholders when there are material updates 

as may be necessary or appropriate.  

Shareholders are advised to refrain from taking any action in respect of their securities in the Company 

which may be prejudicial to their interests, and to exercise caution when dealing in the securities of the 

Company. In the event of any doubt, shareholders and potential investors should consult their 

stockbrokers, bank managers, solicitors, accountants or other professional advisers. 
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Eric Khua Kian Keong 

Executive Director & CEO  
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